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April 2017, A.S. LI(51) http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/ 

Facebook: SCA The Barony of Rising Waters 

To receive the Cataract  

 

There will be a PDF posted on the Baronial web page, 

 http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/   Any member who wishes can 

subscribe to receive an e-mail when the latest issue of the 

Cataract becomes available. In order to do so, please send an 

email to the Chronicler.  chronicler.risingwaters@gmail.com 

 

As well consider joining the Barony of Rising Waters Facebook 

group.    

 

This is the Cataract, the newsletter for the Barony of Rising 

Waters in the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. There is no 

subscription fee. The Cataract is not a corporate publication of 

the SCA Inc, nor does it delineate SCA policies. All rights 

remain with the original author, photographer or artist. Ques-

tions or concerns may be directed to the Baronial Chronicler. 

Issues of the Cataract are posted to the Rising Waters web site.  

This publication is only as interesting as its content. Please 

consider making a contribution in the form of photographs, 

articles, art work, event reports, medieval recipes, items of 
historical interest etc. 

If you have an idea that you would like to share, please contact: 
Aibhilin fra Skye  chronicler.risingwaters@gmail.com 

 

 

 

http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/
http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/


Baronial meetings are open to anyone, not just officers. The 

officers would love to have more input from the populace! 
Meetings are held at: 39 George Street, St. Catharines 

Fight Practices are being held indoors until April 28, 2016, at 

Carleton Public school, 1 Carlton Park Drive,    St. Catharines 

Ont.  After that, they are at Station Park in Welland.  At the 

same day as time as the indoor practices.  These practices are 

open to anyone who wishes to fight or even just socialize.   

Baronial Calendar: for more details 

http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/event_calendar/ 

Friday, March 31 

 Academy of St. Clare of Assisi: MORE Stitches in Time 

Saturday, April 1 

 Academy of St. Clare of Assisi: MORE Stitches in Time 

 Forward into the past – 

 Bricker Academic Building, Wilfrid Laurier University, 

Waterloo, ON 

Site opening and closing times. Schedule: Registration opens at 

8:00, Keynote at 9:00, Last session ends 5:30 Site fees. Cost: $0 

to $30 depending on registration choices.  For more info see 

Kingdom Calendar.  

Sun day, April 2 

 Academy of St. Clare of Assisi: MORE Stitches in Time 

 

http://baronyofrisingwaters.org/event_calendar/
http://www.myatlascms.com/map/index.php?id=638#!ct/6779,6781,6783,6784,6785,6786,6787,6789?ce/6784?m/67879


Saturday, April 8 
 Ealdormere Heraldic and Scribal Symposium 

9 am - 5pm  

Scholar's Hall Private Preparatory School 

888 Trillium Dr, Kitchener, ON N2R 1K4  

Oyez! Oyez! Come and enjoy a day of classes about the noble 

arts of heraldry and scribal in our first ever, Kingdom-only 

Heraldic and Scribal Symposium! 

 

Remember, this event is ABSOLUTELY FREE! Yes, that's right, 

free! And we go against popular thinking when we tell you that 

there is such as thing as a free lunch, as lunch is included in the 
site fee - which, did we mention, was free? 

 

Sun day, April 9 

2:00pm - Review Feast Serving Gear. 

70 Scott Street, St. Catharines, ON, Canada lower 
 

Friday, April 14 
 Good Friday 

6:30pm -  FIGHT PRACTICE CANCELLED 
 

Saturday, April 15 

2:00pm -  Put together your Heraldic designs –  

39 George Street, St. Catharines 

 

Sun day, April 16 
 Easter Sunday 

 

Mon day, April 17 
 Easter Monday (regional holiday) 

 

Thursday, April 20 

7:00pm -  Scribal Night - 39 George Street, St. Catharines 



Friday, April 21 

6:30pm -  Fight Practice - Carleton Public school,  1 Carlton 

Park Drive,    St. Catharines 

 

Saturday, April 22 
 A warrior's path –  

Lindsay Rugby Club 67 Vince Jones Rd Lindsay On K9V 4R5.   

Sire opens at 10 am 

Entrance fees:  

Adult 17.00 

Adult member $12.00 

Children 6 – 12 $6.00 

Children under 6 – free 

Family Cap – 2 adults and 2 children. 

Feast $15.00 

Lunch included with site.  

 

Sun day, April 23 

10:00am -  Baronial Floor cloth painting –  

8870 Nassau Ave, Niagara Falls, ON L2G 7W5 

 

2:00pm -  Baronial Meeting -  

 

Friday, April 28 

6:30pm -  Fight Practice - Carleton Public school, 1 Carlton 

Park Drive,    St. Catharines 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Saturday, April 29 
 Spring Coronation 

Coronation of Quilliam and Tangwystl.  

Gate opens at 8:30 am, site closes at 10 pm.  

 

Greely Legion Hall 8021 Mitch Owens Road, Greely  

Steward: Constance of Caldrithig (Heather Hanna) 
constance.payne@gmail.com  

Adult registration: $20  

Paid Members discount registration: $15  

Children (12-17): $5  

Babes (0-11): free  

Lunch will be available for $5.  

Feast: $15.  

 

A children's feast for picky eaters will be available, by pre-
reg only for $5  

 

No Cheques will be accepted at gate.  

 

Society requires we send you this statement: Make 
checks payable to "SCA - Skraeling Althing" 

 

Friday, May 5 
Outdoor Fight practice Station Park Welland 

 

Friday, May 12 
FIGHT PRACTICE CANCELLED 

 

 

 

mailto:constance.payne@gmail.com


Saturday, May 13 
 Lady Mary Tournament 

See flyer in this issue with the information you will need. 

 

Thursday, May 18 

7:00pm - Scribal Night 

39 George Street, St. Catharines 

 

Friday, May 19 
Fruit of our Labours X 

Outdoor Fight practice Station Park Welland 

 

Saturday, May 20 
 Fruit of our Labours X 

 

Sun day, May 21 
 Fruit of our Labours X 

 

Mon day, May 22 
 Fruit of our Labours X 

  

Thursday, May 25 
 Officers letter due for the Cataract. 

 

Friday, May 26 
Outdoor Fight practice Station Park Welland 

 

Saturday, May 27 
 Spring Crown Tourney 

Puslinch Community Center 

23 Brock Road South, Puslinch, ON, N1H 6H9 
On Brock Road, 3 km north of the 401 exit 299, in Aberfoyle. 



 

Sun day, May 28 

2:00pm -  Baronial Meeting 

39 George Street, St. Catharines 

 

Friday, June 2 
Outdoor Fight practice Station Park Wetland 

 

Saturday, June 3 
 Pikeman's Pleasure 

 

Sun day, June 4 

10:00am -  Pie Making 

39 George Street, St. Catharines 

 

Thursday, June 8 
 Murder Mellee 

 

Friday, June 9 
 Murder Mellee 

Rising Waters Fight Practice Cancelled 

 

Saturday, June 10 
 Murder Mellee 

 

Sun day, June 11 
 Murder Mellee 

 

 



Greeting from the office of the seneschal 

Sen eschal Letter for the Cataract 

 

Greetings to all, 

 

Things seem to be going well. If you are an officer that needs to 

report to a Kingdom Office, please check your reporting dates 

and make sure you are getting to those in good time. I will be 

posting meeting notes on the Baronial FB page in the files 

section so folks can read what went on in the meeting. Thank 

you to those who, though they could not attend, were kind 

enough to report over the phone. It is always wonderful to get 

together and chat about Baronial happenings. I look forward to 

seeing everyone at our next meeting April 23rd. 

 

YIS, 

Baroness Annabelle Makmyllane 

 

 

Greeting from the office of the exchequer 

Greetings from the Baronial Exchequer 

 

There is not much to report at this time.  The Barony has 

amalgamated our two bank accounts into one as of March 11th, 

2017, so we will be saving a fair amount on bank fees.  I ask that 

anyone from the barony that has receipts which need to be 

reimbursed, please bring them to the Baronial Meetings. 

 

YIS 

Jowan nyn Ranell 

 

 



Greetings from the office of the Pursuivant 

Hael and Well-Met!  

 

So, we are on track for the Kingdom Heralds and Scribes 

Symposium, scheduled for April 8, 2017 in the Canton of 

Bryniau Tywnynnog (Kitchener-Waterloo).   

 

There is now a Facebook event page, here: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/676415605874348/ 

 

Head that way to let us know what classes you’re interested in, 

and check out what other folks have suggested.   

 

So, I’ve started talking 

with folks about using 

heraldry in clothing for 

the upcoming Lady Mary 

Memorial Tournament. 

The second workshop, to 

put together heraldic 

clothing will take place at 

30 George St. on 

Saturday, April 15th at 

2pm.  The 2017 Lady 

Mary Memorial 

Tournament will feature 

heraldic clothing – and we want you to be prepared.  

 
As many in our Barony can tell, I LOVE talking with folks 

about heraldry. You can reach me on Facebook (as Sciath) or via 

email at herald.risingwaters@gmail.com. 

 

 Your Humble Herald, 

ban teirna Sciath ingen Chaennaig 

https://www.facebook.com/events/676415605874348/
mailto:herald.risingwaters@gmail.com


Greetings from the office of the Minister of 

Arts and Sciences. 

Greeting One and All, 

 

We recently held a Bookbinding workshop, which was very 

successful. Thank you to all the participants, instructor, and 

hosts. It was a fun day. 

 

In April we will be having an A&S Day to paint our new 

Baronial Floor cloth so that Thier Excellences will have it ready 

for Lady Mary. It will be on April 23, See the Event Calendar on 

the Baronial Website for time and Location. 

 

In May our classes will be held at Lady Mary. Laura Battista 

will be giving a class on how to  Heraldic devices were used in 

garb and in what periods. Also,Cesare Ambrogino di Salvazzi 

will be teaching a class in how to turn your 2D 

images/concepts into 3D objects. Other classes may be added  

as we get closer to the event. Please Check the Event page on 

the Baronial Website. 

 

June will be a fun month for A&S. There will be a Medieval Pie 

making workshop, a Rapier Armor workshop and a Heavy 

Weapons Armor Workshop. Date, times and Locations will be 

posted on The Baronial Website/Calendar of Events. 

 

There will also be Face Book Event pages made for each class. 

The ones held at Lady Mary will be included in the Lady Mary 

Event page. 

 

YIS, 

 

Lady Rohais de Guildeford 
 



 Greetings from the office of the  Marshal 

 

Greetings good people of Rising Waters. 

 

 Practices have been going great. The weather has been warmer 

as of late, so we will be seeing outdoors most likely in May. 

 

 When we return outside our site will be once again, Station 

Park in Welland Ont. There is ample parking, playgrounds for 

kids, an ice cream shop and a bar as well for those of age after 

practice.  

 

Our attendance has been great, but let’s make it even better this 

summer 

 

 I would like to congratulate Lord Michaelis Vilicus for 

authorizing in double weapons form. Another congratulation 

goes out to Lady Thora for becoming an OFFICIAL paid 

Member of the SCA. No more signing the waiver.  

 

Coronation is this month for anyone looking to get some good 

fights and lessons from Ealdormere’s best. 

 

 If anyone should need help with armor making or a shop to 

work in , please don’t hesitate to ask.  

 

Your Friendly Disgruntled Marshal,  

 

Lord Hidetoro. 

 

 

 

 

 



Greetings from the office of the  Chatelaine 

  

Greetings all, 

 

Spring is upon us and our premier event is in the making, so I 

would challenge people to bring a friend and to show them the 

fun you have on the weekends. 

 

It is wonderful to live in a Barony where every person is a 

shining example of how diverse and interesting our group can 

be. Thank you all for being excellent Rising Waters 

Ambassadors. 

 

YIS, 

Annabelle Makmyllane 

 

 

Greetings from the office of the Webminister 

 
Bright Greetings, 

 

With the new season comes a new determination to ensure our 

web presence is felt. I welcome any input; please send 

suggestions and information to 

webminister.risingwaters@gmail.com.  

 

Thank you all for your continued input and assistance as 

needed. 

 

YIS, 

Annabelle 
 



Greetings from the office of the Calandar 

Secetary 

Happy Spring! 

If you want something to be on the calendar, please email me 

and let me know at calsec.risingwaters@gmail.com   

I am only publishing one calendar on the Baronial Web site.  

Thank you 

YIS 

Aibhilin kenari fra Skye 

 

 

mailto:calsec.risingwaters@gmail.com


 

 



Baronial Goings On 

Book Binding March 2017 

 

 

folding pages 

 

finished folding and folding tool 

 



 

 

 

sewing frame and fabulous teacher Michaela.   

 
Making the sewing holes on the pages 

 



 

 

sewing the pages 

finished sewing 

mushrooming the spin 

 



making the end 
piece 

adding the boards 

like little worms 



Adding the leather 

One of the finished books 



Baronial Officium 

Baron & Baroness: Baron Dmitri Kievskoi (Sam Hardie) and 
Baroness Gema Krasil’niKova (Jennifer Etty), 
905-934-3874, risingwaters@gmail.com  

Sen eschal: Baroness Annabelle Makmyllane (Sabrina Perrin) 
seneschal.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Exchequer: Lady Jowan nyn Ranell (Jo-anne Hillier), 
exchequer.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Herald: THLady Sciath ingen Chaennaig (Trudi Crumpwright), 
905-397- 4038, (no calls after 8 p.m.) 
herald.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Chronicler: Aibhilin kennari fra Skye, (Leslie Falzone) 
905-543-8199 (no calls after 9 pm) 
chronicler.risingwaters@gmail.com 

Heavy Weapons Marshal: Lord Hidetoro Shigamitsu (Chris 
Lemieux)  905 923 1616, 
marshal.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Min ister of Arts & Sciences: Rohaise de Guildeford (Ruth 

Jackson) 905-935-1108
 artsandsciences.risingwaters@gmail.com 

Historian: Lord Dmitri Kievskoi (Sam Hardie), 
905-934-3874, historian.risingwaters@gmail.com  

mailto:risingwaters@gmail.com
mailto:risingwaters@gmail.com
mailto:exchequer.risingwaters@gmail.com
mailto:herald.risingwaters@gmail.com
mailto:chronicler.risingwaters@gmail.com
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A rchery Marshal: vacant archercapt.risingwaters@gmail.com 

Chatelaine: Baroness Annabelle Makmyllane (Sabrina Perrin) 
chatelaine.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Signet: THLady Sciath ingen Chaennaig (Trudi Crumpwright), 
905-397- 4038, (no calls after 8 p.m.), 
signet.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Min ister of Children: ministerofchild.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Quartermaster: quartermaster.risingwaters@gmail.com 

 Web Minister: Baroness Annabelle Makmyllane 
(Sabrina Perrin) webminister.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Min ister of Accessibility:  vacant 
access.risingwaters@gmail.com  

Min ister of Horse: Lady Rosalind Pax of Castle Rising (Cheryl 
Hobley), rozpax@hotmail.com  

Calendar Secretary: Aibhilin kennari fra Skye, (Leslie Falzone) 
calsec.risingwaters@gmail.com 

C ombat Champion: Baron Richard Larmer  

A rcher Champion: Magestra Nicolaa de Bracton  

A &S Champion: TH Lady Sciath inghean Chaennaig 

N o calls before 9 a.m. or after 9 p.m. unless by previous 
arrangement. 

mailto:archercapt.risingwaters@gmail.com
mailto:chatelaine.risingwaters@gmail.com
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Kingdom Regnum  

Their Royal Majesties: 

King Siegfried & Queen Xristina (Matt Mertens and Melina Chestley) 

647.286.4603 or 613.572.1372 

No calls after 10pm please -- if you get voicemail, please leave your 

 SCA and mundane name and a number where you can be reached. 

ealdormere.crown@gmail.com 

Their Royal Highnesses 

Prince Quilliam & Princess Tangwystl 

 (Bryn Evering & Catherine de Santis)  

647.239.2796 

heirs.ealdormere@gmail.com 

Sen eschal 
Duchess Jocea Valente (Joleen DeMarco-Wettlaufer) 
905-520-7724 
ealdormere.kseneschal@gmail.com 

C hancellor of the Exchequer 

THL Catriona inghean Ragnaill (Jo-Ann Sturgess) 

905-668-9494 

ealdormere.exchequer@gmail.com 

tel:705.277.3316
mailto:ealdormere.crown@gmail.com
mailto:heirs.ealdormere@gmail.com
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Trillium Herald 

Lord Pelayo de la Lanza de Hierro (Paul Gries) 

416-627-2264 

trilliumherald@gmail.com 

Earl Marshal 

Baron Amelius Rattanicus (Chris Bragg) 

613-968-2266 

earlmarshal.ealdormere@gmail.com 

Min ister of Arts and Sciences 

Baroness Lucia de Enzinas (Michelle Enzinas) 

613-828-2858 

menzinas@gmail.com 

C hronicler 

Duchess Kaylah the Cheerful (Alisa Dyment)  

ealdormere.kchronicler@gmail.com 

Lord Clerk-Register 

Master Brand Thorwaldsen (Blair DeMarco-Wettlaufer) 

226-868-7067 

ealdormereweb@gmail.com 
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